

Office of the Minister for Health

Level 19
147–163 Charlotte Street Brisbane 4000
GPO Box 48 Brisbane
Queensland 4001 Australia
Telephone +61 7 3234 1191
Facsimile +61 7 3229 0444
Email health@ministerial.qld.gov.au

4 MAR 2015

Mr Neil Laurie Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to the Health and Community Services Committee Report No. 62: Auditor-General reports: Private practice arrangements in Queensland public hospitals tabled on 4 December 2014.

As you would be aware, under section 107(4) of the *Parliament of Queensland Act* 2001 (the Act), a response to the Committee's recommendation directed to Government is required within three months of the report being tabled.

However, as the Legislative Assembly was dissolved on 6 January 2015 and the Government has until recently been operating under caretaker conventions, it is not possible to provide a substantive response at this time.

Therefore, in accordance with section 107(5) of the Act, I request that this letter be tabled as an interim response to the report, with a final response to be tabled within three months of this letter.

In accordance with section 59A of the Act and Standing Order 31, I request that this document be tabled during the period that the Legislative Assembly is dissolved.

Yours sincerely

CAMERON DICK

Minister for Health and

Minister for Ambulance Services